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WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:

The measure creates the Agriculture Education Scholarship Program. It requires the Higher Education
Coordinating Commission (HECC) to provide a scholarship to cover the costs of tuition and fees for prospective
agriculture educators who will serve in a rural community for at least the number of years as they were enrolled
in the qualifying agriculture degree program. Should the prospective educator fail to complete the degree or fail
to complete the service agreement, the prospective educator must repay the scholarship amount received. The
measure provides exceptions to the scholarship repayment and provides methods for the HECC to collect the
amount due. The measure appropriates a unspecified amount from the General Fund to the Higher Education
Coordinating Commission and becomes operative in the 2026-2027 academic year.

Fiscal impact: May have fiscal impact, but no statement yet issued.
Revenue impact: May have revenue impact, but no statement yet issued.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:

The Oregon Department of Education divides career and technical education (CTE) into nine career pathways.
Agriculture education, plant/agronomy/horticulture systems, natural resources systems, and food products and
processing are four of those career pathways. These CTE courses prepare students for diverse post-high school
education and training opportunities including direct employment, apprenticeships, and college degree programs.

According to the Higher Education Coordinating Commission (HECC), there are 7,419 students enrolled in
agriculture and natural resource degrees at public universities. According to the 2022 US Census of Agriculture,
during the 2022 year, there were 21,898 new or beginning farmers. In the same report, Oregon had 35,547 farms
and sold over $6.7 billion worth of agriculture products. The report showed that 96 percent of farms in Oregon
are family farms and 13 percent of Oregon farms sell directly to consumers.
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https://www.oregon.gov/ode/learning-options/cte/resources/pages/agriculturefoodnaturalresourcessystems.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/highered/strategy-research/Pages/dashboard-public-universities.aspx
https://www.nass.usda.gov/Publications/AgCensus/2022/Online_Resources/County_Profiles/Oregon/cp99041.pdf

